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courses that are not currently available at their schools is

one of the most important reasons for having distance
education, according to a new report that provides the first
national data on distance learning in public K-12 schools.

Distance Education Courses for Public Elementary and
Secondary School Students: 200203, released this month by the
U.S. Department of Education’s National Center for
Education Statistics (NCES), showed that approximately one-
third of public school districts—an estimated 5,500—had stu-
dents enrolled in distance education courses in 2002-03.

In this study, “distance education” refers to courses taken
for credit and offered to elementary and secondary school stu-
dents in a school district where the teachers and students are in
different locations.

Other key findings from the survey include:

—A greater proportion of districts with students enrolled
in distance education courses are located in rural areas than in
suburban or urban areas (46 percent compared with 28 and
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23 percent, respectively).

—Among all public schools with students enrolled in dis-
tance education, 76 percent were high schools; 15 percent were
combined or ungraded schools; 7 percent were middle or jun-
ior high schools; and 2 percent were elementary schools.

—There were an estimated 45,300 enrollments in
Advanced Placement or college-level courses offered through
distance education. This represents 14 percent of the total
enrollments in distance education.

For a copy of the report, visit www.nces.ed.gov/
pubsearch/pubsinfo.asp?pubid=2005010, or call the
Department’s publications center toll-free at (877) 433-7827,
while supplies last.

“Assessments are a guide for instruction,”
said Pisgah Forest Elementary’s lead
teacher Sharon Hooper, pictured below
helping fifth-grader Gavin Bingham
prepare for a reading test.
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our outstanding commu-
nity support.” said Principal Ron
Kiviniemi. “In return, we are pleased to

give the community something to feel
good about.”

Indeed, Pisgah Forest’s third-, fourth-
and fifth-graders’ impressive performances
on the North Carolina End-of-Grade
Tests in reading and mathematics is just
one of the measurements community
members point to when describing the
successes of the school’s 500 students.

For the 2003-04 school year, more
than 95 percent of students in all three
grades scored at or above grade level in
both subjects. This is the second year in a
row that the school has achieved these
proficiency levels and met each of
its 13 adequate yearly progress e
(AYP) goals :

students show increasing proficiency in
subsequent grades. The 2000-01 third-
grade class began with an 88.9 percent
proficiency rating in reading. The follow-
ing year, as fourth-graders, their proficien-
cy rating increased to 96.7 percent, and as
graduating fifth-graders, 100 percent of
the students had attained proficiency. The
same progression is being seen in math.
For the same class, 48.9 percent of the
students scored at the advanced level in
third grade; 69.5 percent in fourth grade;
and 94.3 percent in fifth grade.

Principal Kiviniemi attributes these
increases to teachers who are challenged to
help all students reach their full potential.
“Teaching is as much an art as it is a sci-
ence,” he noted, but added the caveat that
numbers from assessments don’t tell the
whole story about a student’s progress.

“A low score on an assessment alone isn’t
enough to justify intervention,” he said.
Instead, teacher recommendations often
determine when a student receives addi-
tional help. The school has at-risk funds
available for after-school tutoring, as well
as a summer school program. Kiviniemi
also has money available for incentives to
reward students’ progress.

The school uses the results from con-
tinuous improvement instruments to
identify academic goals from top to bot-
tom—at the school, grade, classroom and
student levels—as well as to identify
trends that indicate strengths and weak-
nesses in instruction.

Students are assessed quar-
terly. Third- through fifth-
graders take formal tests
with questions similar to

those on the state test, while
students in kindergarten
through second grade are
assessed using one-on-one -
and informal assessment
methods. Eje results of

tests, along with teacher observations and
anecdotal information, are used to guide

instruction at all grade levels, said Sharon
Hooper, the lead teacher in charge of the
curriculum.

“Assessments are a guide for instruc-
tion,” she explained. “The quarterly
assessments identify gaps in learning with
respect to our pacing guide, giving teach-
ers the opportunity to spend more time
on a skill to help students achieve mas-

tery.”

Communication is a key component
of Pisgah Forest’s success. Weekly plan-
ning time is set aside for grade-level teach-
ers to confer among themselves. While all
teachers follow the pacing guide, they
develop their own daily schedules and
may use whatever supplemental materials
they wish, therby enabling them to tailor
instruction to the students in their class-
rooms.

Teachers regularly confer with indi-
vidual students. “We chart progress and
give students feedback on how they are
doing and how much growth they have
made, ” said Hooper. “Students are aware
of their tasks and what is expected.”

Parents are also kept well informed.
Each fall teachers explain their expecta-
tions for students’ behavior and academic
progress. Weekly newsletters and parent
conferences scheduled during the first and
third quarters keep parents updated.
Parents of students in grades 3—5 receive a
summary of assessment results, while data
is summarized quarterly on report cards
for students in grades K—2. Community
members can track how well the school is
doing by visiting its Web site.

“As an Honor School of Excellence,
High Growth—a designation given
to only 37 percent of the schools
in the state—we are pleased to
share our Ranger pride with the
community that supports us,”
Kiviniemi said.

For more information about
Pisgah Forest Elementary School,
visit www.transylvania.k12.nc.
=" us/schoolslpfelpfeindex.htm or
' \ call (828) 877-4481.

Pisgah Forest parent Rhonda Barner
helps son Dalton (center) and other
kindergarteners assemble a puzzle.

Photo by Louis Sohn



ities in a world devoid

: : o
ut abundant with opportum’;y.al_rl]\éez rf:gskio
[ time from poverty

e den Education offers a ladder on
ich to stand.

nd literacy are necess

“Education a
of certainty b

transformed—
dignity and independence.

which to climb and a foundation upon wh

U.S. Secretary of Edu :
8, 2005, in Washington, D.C.

ited
the UNESCO [Unite
Organization] Conference, Feb. 2

. No Child
Left Behind

Mathematics and Science
Partnership Program

he Mathematics and Science Partnership pro-
gram under the No Child Left Behind Act seeks

to increase the academic achievement of stu-

dents in mathematics and science by enhancing the content
knowledge and teaching skills of classroom teachers. At the core of these efforts are
partnerships between faculty in high-poverty school districts and those in the fields
of science, technology, engineering and mathematics at higher education institu-
tions. Other partners may include state education agencies, public schools, busi-
nesses and nonprofit organizations concerned with mathematics and science edu-
cation.

The program provides funds to states based on student population and pover-
ty rates. States, in turn, make competitive awards available to those partnerships
that they determine are most likely to be the most effective in increasing the
knowledge and quality of mathematics and science teachers. Since its first year of
funding in 2004, the program has supported over 300 projects. According to a
recent Brookings Institution report, the majority of these projects favored the mid-
dle grades, and an overwhelming number provided professional development

through summer institutes. These institutes, on average, offered 64 hours of
instruction and 48 hours of follow-up service during the academic year.

This July, the
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8th-Grade Students, by Nation: 2003
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SOURCE: International Association for the Evaluation of Educational
Achievement, Trends in International Mathematics and Science Study,
2003.

Department will award a
third cycle of grants to
states. To continue these
efforts for improving math
and science instruction,
President Bush’s 2006 budg-
et request increases funding
for the Mathematics and
Science Partnership pro-
gram to $269 million, a
51-percent increase over the
Fiscal Year 2005 level. For
more information about the
program, visit www.ed.gov/
programs/mathsci/
index.html.

children to master mathematics is more

important than ever. Parents can use
everyday routines to enable children to
develop the problem-solving skills needed
for more advanced studies. Below is a sam-
ple activity for learning fractions for students
in the second and third grades.

I n today’s technological world, helping

What You Need
e large clear container
(2-cup capacity)
e Masking tape
e Marker
e Measuring cups
(1/2, 1/3 or 1/4 cup measure)
e Unpopped popcorn

What to Do

Invite your child to help you make popcorn
for the family. Begin by having him or her
place a piece of masking tape from top to
bottom on one side of the large container.

For younger children, use a 1/2 cup
measure. For older children, use a 1/3 or 1/4
cup measure. Choose the appropriate unit of
measure and fill the measuring cup with
popcorn. Give the cup to your child and ask
him or her questions such as the following:

—How many whole cups do you think the
container will hold?

—~How many 1/2 cups (or 1/3 cups or
1/4 cups) do you think it will hold?

Let your child pour the measured pop-
corn into the clear container. Have him or
her continue to pour the same amount into
the container until it is full. As each equal
amount is poured, have your child mark the
level on the container by drawing a line on
the tape. Then have him or her write the
fraction that corresponds to the unit of
measure on the line. After the container is
full, have your child count up the total num-
ber of cup increments (1/2, 1/3 or 1/4) and
compare it to his or her estimate from
above.

As you measure out the popcorn to
pop, ask your child to answer questions such
as the following:

—How many 1/2 cups equal a cup?

Two cups?

—How many 1/4 cups equal a 1/2 cup?
A whole cup?

Note that children may reasonably want
to say, for example, that 1/4 cup plus 1/4
cup makes 2/4 cups. Keep in mind that by
letting them work with measuring cups or
other measuring devices, they will eventually
see that 2/4 is the same as 1/2.
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